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TCI Update: New Year and Exciting Developments
As we welcome the new year at TCI and transition from summer to fall, I have closed
our swimming pool for the winter. The leaves are beginning to change, and the
weather has been lovely here in Central NY. Additionally, we have a new board in
place.
 
New Beginnings in Central New York
As many of you may know, Patty and I have relocated to Syracuse, NY—grandkids are the reason!
We are eager to establish a new club in Central New York. I've also received interest from others
wishing to start clubs in their areas. Several board members are collaborating on a presentation
focused on new club development, and I aim to organize a Zoom meeting for both new and
existing club development. I will announce a date for discussion in the coming weeks.

Zoom Meeting Platform Availability
Speaking of Zoom, I want to remind everyone that TCI holds a license for the online meeting
platform. If your club needs access to the TCI account, please reach out to me, and I will help you
set up for your event.

Upcoming Convention Plans
Many of you have inquired, “Will we have a convention in 2026?” I certainly hope so! The
Timberline Tall Club of Denver is working on plans for a convention, likely moving to September to
secure reasonable rates. They have an exciting array of activities in the works, so let’s hope
everything falls into place!

Looking Ahead to 2027
Is anyone considering plans for 2027? That year marks the 79th anniversary of Tall Clubs. Please
let me know if you're interested!
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The Future of the Miss TI Program

Another important topic for the new year is defining the future of the Miss TI program. I
hope you will support Mary Elemen, our new Miss TI Coordinator, as she takes on this
responsibility.

As I always say, let’s get our clubs active! Plan events, participate in activities, distribute
business cards, and engage in conversations about tall clubs with fellow tall individuals.
Together, we can attract new members, stand tall, and reignite excitement within our
organization.

Warm regards,
Bob Huggett
TCI President, 2022-2026
tallpresbob@gmail.com
Email open 24/7
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Kristen Carlson Gallagher, Executive VP / Publicity
TCIExecutiveVP@tall.org
Boston Beanstalks Tall Club

Norma Forrest, VP / Membership
TCIMembership@tall.org
Tall Club of Toronto

John Waltman, Communications Officer
TCICommunications@tall.org
Baltimore Tall Club

Barry Umbs, Finance Officer, TCI Archives, 
Bylaw Admin
TCIFinanceOfficer@tall.org
Tall Club of Milwaukee

Mary Elemen, Miss TI Coordinator
TCIMissTICoordinator@tall.org
Central Arizona Tall Society

Kelli Lewis, Secretary
TCISecretary@tall.org
Member at Large

Oliver Gruter, Treasurer
TCITreasurer@tall.orgLas
Pacific Tall Club

David Spencer, Webmaster
webmaster@tall.org
Sacramento Tall Club 

Jim Nelson, Alt. Treasurer
TCIAltTreas@tall.org
Paramount TC of Chicago

Shirleen Murphy, Alt Exec Officer 
TCIAEO@tall.org
Orange County Tall Club

Bob Huggett, President
TCIPresident@tall.org
NY Central Tall Society (TCI Prospect Club)
Sacramento Tall Club

Dave Rasmussen, Marfan Liaison
TCIMarfanLiaison@tall.org
Tall Club of Milwaukee



Embracing the Changing Seasons and Upcoming Gatherings
As the seasons shift, the anticipation of gatherings and weekends is gradually taking a turn for the better. While some
plans remain under wraps, their outlook is undoubtedly promising. People are starting to understand that if a
traditional weekend isn’t feasible, a gathering can still be a wonderful alternative.

Fall Brings New Opportunities
Fall unveils a variety of delightful activities, including:

Hayrides
Corn mazes
Train rides showcasing autumn colors
Charming small-town explorations
Visits to local wineries

If you’re uncertain about how to proceed, reach out to those who have successfully organized similar events in the
past. A simple call, text, or message can help guide you on the right path to planning a successful gathering. Recently,
many events have required little to no planning—just securing a hotel, a venue, and compiling a list of local
attractions. Don't hesitate to consult the chamber of commerce or search online for information. Consider selecting
a spot for a lovely dinner one evening as well.

The Potential is Limitless
Exciting opportunities are waiting to unfold, so don’t hesitate to take the plunge. With thoughtful planning and
promotion, people will show up. The success of the last two years' gatherings stands as a testament to this reality.
After all your hard work in organizing the event, remember to utilize **TALKIN TALL** for free publicity, allowing the
entire club to see your efforts. It has proven to be an effective advertising method in the past, and we look forward to
an exciting future for T.C.I.

Lastly, you may have noticed that this issue is themed around "October," following the previous one from "August."
We’ve opted to align our issues with the upcoming month, so with this edition being released at the end of
September, it’s designed for the month ahead and beyond.

Until next time,
John Waltman
Communication Officer

COMMUNICATION OFFICER MESSAGE
Questions, Comments, Concerns, Input or Ideas????? 

 Please email:  TCICommunications@tall.org  
The email address used to SEND “Talkin’ Tall” is not monitored for incoming emails and is

only used to send the newsletter out.  
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Over the past several years the TCI Foundation has been working hard to expand our scholarship
coverage area so all tall applicants in the U.S. and Canada have an equal opportunity to receive a
scholarship. Several of the local clubs have participated in the scholarship program for years, but there
have also been large areas with no coverage. To help resolve this issue, we started recruiting MALs a few
years ago to help cover the unrepresented areas. Additionally, some clubs have taken on the role of
proxy for clubs near them that currently don’t formally participate in the scholarship program. For
example Boston, in addition to covering its own area of the majority of New England states, also is the
proxy for the Southern Connecticut club. There are also multiple instances of individual foundation
board members picking up an unrepresented region personally. For example, I personally picked up
New Jersey for 2025. At the same time we are aware that non-participating local clubs may be missing
out on PR opportunities resulting from the scholarship program.

In an effort to get us all on the same page and working together instead of the Foundation just making
arbitrary decisions, we are requesting that clubs without their own scholarship chair, register a proxy
club or individual with the Foundation to submit scholarship candidates on their behalf. The plan is that
by formalizing this better so everybody knows who is doing what for whom, there will be better
communications that allow even those clubs that do NOT have a scholarship chair to be able to get the
benefit of students in their area being able to apply for a tall scholarship and perhaps get some good PR
as well.

If you need assistance finding an available club, or qualified individual to be your scholarship proxy,
please contact Lynda Lowin at tcifscholarship@gmail.com or myself at marie.austin999@gmail.com.

Additionally, we’ve had some members of the Foundation board hit their term limits. If you would like to
help fill some of the holes, let me know and we can discuss where you could be the most help in with
your current skill set. The most crucial at the moment is Secretary, to take minutes of the board
meetings. Our current secretary is moving up to Vice-Chair.

 Marie Austin
 TCI Foundation Chair

mailto:tcifscholarship@gmail.com
mailto:marie.austin999@gmail.com
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Tall Topix 2025

If you answered YES to any of
these questions, please send

your photos, stories, or
memories for potential

inclusion in the 2025 Tall
Topix.

All images & write ups should
be directed to Anna Rowen at

anna.rowen@live.com

By submitting your photos and
write-ups, you grant

permission for their use in the
publication.

.

Were you present at the 2025 TCI Convention?
Did you capture any photos?
Do you have an interesting story to share?
Would you be open to writing about your convention experience?

What is Tall Topix?
Tall Topix serves as a “yearbook” for the convention, capturing cherished

memories, sharing stories, and much more! If you were a full-time attendee, you
will automatically receive a copy in the mail once it is completed
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OTHER EVENTS AROUND THE COUNTRY
BOSTON BEANSTALKS TALL CLUB (BBTC)

When:  First Friday of every month 6 pm to 8 pm
Where:  Boston Newton Marriott ‘s Riverbend Lounge.  

Join fellow Talls to kick off your weekend!  This the perfect place to meet new friends and reconnect with
old friends.   

Details can be found on the BBTC Facebook Page under events.  
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Promote your event here!


